MVVCSO

Montezuma Valley Volunteer Community Service Organization

Board Meeting Minutes August 17, 2021

Attendees:

Bonnie L. Smith, President Dave Weisgerber, Board Member Patty Miller, Treasurer Shane Slee, Board Member

Absent:

Kevin Robles, Board Member Tim Leach, Board Member

Bonnie called meeting to order at 6PM. Minutes from the July meeting were amended and approved.

Treasurer's Report:

\$206.00 deposited \$300.00 paid for vacant lot mowing.

Balances:

Account #1: \$48,436.36 Grant Account: \$7,951.00 Total Balance: \$56,387.36

Bonnie advised that communication with the County has started for obtaining a grant for a community restroom. The latest deadline has passed but we can move forward for one in the future.

Discussion on COVID protocols and the upcoming Christmas party. Will discuss again at next meeting.

Discussion on grants for a BBQ area and bathrooms as well as potential purchasing of a porta-potty for future events.

Laura Lenci advises of a newly formed ham radio communications club that she has started. She is looking in to providing a ham radio class and advises that tests can be obtained online.

Nick Ketelsen has brought up an idea of having a community garden on the vacant lot. Discussion ensued. He also brought up the issue of the placement of an SVP into the community of Ranchita. He is spearheading the effort to block this placement. Patty Miller will be on KUSI this evening with regards to the SVP placement.

BBQ & Chili cook-off is planned for September 25, 2021 5-8PM. A generous donation by The Smiths was given towards this upcoming event.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30PM

Prepared by Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary